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2405 Ballarto Road, Cardinia               Principal: Mrs. Susan Wepster     

 

Telephone: 03 5998 8323            https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps  

Fax:03 5998 8474 

Email: cardinia.ps@education.vic.gov.au                                Website: www.cardiniaps.vic.edu.au 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 3  

August  

Friday 18th Artwork Fundraiser orders close 

Tuesday 22nd Transition Session 1 for Foundation 2024 students - 2:30pm - 3:30pm 

Wednesday 23rd Father’s and Special Person’s Day stall - Students to bring $5 for gift 

Thursday 24th Art Show and Science Fair. 3:00pm - 6:00pm, gold coin donation 

Friday 25th Show Day and Talent Show  - Free Dress day - more information on page 6 

Tuesday 29th District Athletics - Years 3-6 

Wednesday 30th School Council Meeting - 4pm in the staffroom 

September  

Friday 1st Father’s and Special Person’s Day Breakfast - From 7am - Gold coin donation 

Friday 1st Footy/Sports dress up day - Gold coin donation 

Thursday 14th School Sleepover 

Friday 15th End of Term 3 - 1:30pm finish  

Other Dates  

3rd November Colour Fun Run 

The Grade 6 students are raising money for their end of year celebration. To help with 
this they are running a raffle with a chance to win a jar of lollies. Tickets are $1 

each and will be sold in the BER during the break at 12.30pm this week and on 
Monday. Students are able to purchase multiple tickets. The raffle will be drawn on 

Monday at our assembly. 

https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

17th August, 2023 

Dear Parents and friends, you are an important part of our community. We value your thoughts about our school and 
use the information that you provide to improve, maintain, and further build the connections that we have between 
home and school.  This relationship helps us to keep a safe and welcoming environment in which our students are 
learning. 

Last week all parents were emailed an invitation to do our Parent Opinion Survey.  

There is still time to complete this survey. We would love to hear from you.  

To complete the survey, simply:  
1. Click on the link below, or copy and paste the text into your browser. This link will take you directly to 
the survey.  
https://www.orima.com.au/parent  
 
2. Select the School and Campus name below.  
School Name: Cardinia Primary School  
 
3. Enter the School PIN below. 242533  
 

Please keep checking XUNO and the newsletter for school updates. 

 

What has been happening around our school? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we had a Curriculum Day on Monday. 

The day was spent on the moderation and assessment of student writing. Teachers then continued the work that 
they were doing in group meetings after school. 

Our Educational Support and Specialist Staff spent the morning with Tracie Jones and Allyson McDonald 
who are experienced teachers and behavioural coaches from the Student Outreach Service. They 
presented a number of strategies and ideas of how to make further adjustments to better support 
students at risk of disengagement from schooling. The diagram below shows some of the many different 
learning needs that were covered. 
 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.orima.com.au%2Fparent&data=05%7C01%7CTrudie.Esler%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca7697b90d08342c44a3e08db9d4b62a2%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638276719346785221%7CUnknown%7CTWFpb
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

Other News 

 

We are so excited. Our first Transition for Foundation 2024 is very soon. We are looking forward to welcoming them 
all to our Cardinia family on Tuesday the 22nd of August at 2.30pm. 

 

Each year since 1945 the CBCA has brought children and books together across Australia through Children's Book 
Week®. During this time schools and public libraries spend one glorious week celebrating books and Australian 
children's authors and illustrators.  

 

This year’s theme is Read, Grow, Inspire 

 

Our classroom teachers will be celebrating this literature throughout the week. A number of books have been 
purchased to support this across the school. We also encourage you at home to share a book with your child this 
week that Inspires them or you. 

Students and teachers have worked hard in visual arts this term to have inspired pieces ready for the Art and Science 
Show which is being held next Thursday night.  

Students have worked with their buddies to put together side shows for their Show Day on Friday. This is a free dress 
day (costume is optional). They have also had the opportunity to audition for the talent quest.  

 

Something to try at home with your children.  

Read, Grow, Inspire 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Get them to write a letter to their favourite author, telling them why they love their book and ask them a 
question. 

• Brainstorm together all the things you could do if you had a magic book that could transport you to new 
places. 

• Choose a book that you both have enjoyed and design a new cover for it. 

• Get them to pot or make their own plant and think of a magical tale that goes with it. 

Trudie Esler 

Acting Principal 
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From the Office 

 PERMISSION FORMS -  Please return any permission forms as soon 
as possible.  

 Meal Deal  - If your child is absent on any meal deal day, please let 

the office know by 10:00am if you wish to organise a credit for the 

next meal deal.  

 Artwork Fundraiser - Turn your child’s art into gifts. Orders close Friday 18th August.  

Father’s and Special Person’s Day at Cardinia Primary  

Friday 1st September  

We welcome all Dads and Special People to join us for a bacon 
& egg rolls for breakfast! We will be open for business from 
7.00am and we are asking for a gold coin donation for each 
item consumed. 

In addition to this, the Junior School Council will be leading a footy kick 
competition down at the oval from 8:45am. Junior School Council will 
announce a winner for the longest kick at 9am.  

After this you are all invited to see our footy/sports parade just after 9am.  

For the students:  

To celebrate Footy/Sports Day on Friday 1st of September, all students are 
encouraged to wear any merchandise or colours of a sporting team they 
support, this could be a  jersey, a scarf or even just dress in the colours of a 
team they support. Please bring along a gold coin for dressing up!  

At assembly the following Monday (4th of September), a winner for the “Design a Jersey” 
competition will be announced for “Most Creative” and “Best Colouring” criteria.  

FATHER’S DAY/SPECIAL PERSON”S DAY STALL 

Our Father’s and Special Person’s Day stall will be held on Wednesday 23rd August. 
We have received some beautiful gifts for the children to shop for those special 
people in their lives. Nikita T is raring to go with her team to run the stall and we 
thank them for their support. 

A Gift will cost $5.  

We will be running this as a stall so the children will be required to bring $5 cash on the day and 
pay directly to the stall. The children enjoy this element of fun, as by bringing cash they feel like 
they are really shopping for their special person themselves.  
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MEAL DEAL 
MEAL DEAL 

Meal Deal for Friday 25th August, 2023 

Spaghetti Bolognese ($5) and Chocolate Crackles ($1)  

Place your order via QKR application  

Or write your child’s name and grade on a brown paper bag with correct 

money inside and hand in at the office. 

*Payment due by no later than 9:00am Wednesday 23rd August, 2023 

**No late orders can be accepted as ordering of food will take place on Wednesday 

Scholastic Book Club 

BOOK CLUB NEWS  

The Scholastic Book Club brochures have been received and delivered to students.  

If you would like to order items from this catalogue, please ensure any orders 

placed are ordered online by close of business Monday, 28th August.                                       

This will ensure that orders are placed with Scholastic by their due date and are   

delivered to the school  quickly.  

 

Visit scholastic.com.au/LOOP  or     

download the LOOP app to pay by       

credit card 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
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We are looking for donations of odd socks. We have a 

student preparing their exhibit for the Science Fair 

(on upcycling) and they need some clean odd socks 

to convert into some super cool hand puppets. Socks 

can be dropped off in the Science Room or in the 

office.  Thank you for your help  

Art Show and Science Fair 

The Art Show and Science Fair is fast approaching. We are 

really looking forward to displaying the fantastic work of our 

students (in Art and Science) on Thursday 24th August from 

3:00pm. 

Traditionally we organise a fundraising raffle as part of the Art 

Show and we are currently seeking donations of prizes from 

our wonderful school community. If you have any contacts 

with local businesses that might be interested in supporting 

our school with a prize donation, we would LOVE to hear from 

you. If you are in a position where you can donate some goods 

or services as prizes, that would be amazing!                                                                    

Thank you so much for your support – it is deeply appreciated. 

Emma Parker and Robyn Masters (Art Show/Science Fair Co-ordinators) 
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Monday 28th August 
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Foundation Example - Fish 

Grade 3/4 Example  - Geode 

Grade 1/2 Example  - Rabbit 

Grade 5/6  Example - Dragon Eye 

Art Fundraiser  

Help us to raise funds for our school by 

turning your child’s school artwork into 

keepsakes such as calendars, tote bags, 

greeting cards, tea towels, pillowcases, 

diaries, notebooks and sketchbooks. Why 

not be super organised for Christmas - these would make 

fantastic gifts for family and friends.  

Each student will have produced a piece of artwork 

during their Art lessons (see examples for each year level 

below). If they were absent, don’t worry, they will be able 

to choose another piece they have completed.  

Orders can be placed online using the QR code on the 

order form or fill out and return the order form along 

with payment. Orders close on Friday 18th August. 

Orders will be delivered early in term 4. 

Please contact Lisa in the office if you have any questions. 
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Breakfast Club  

Breakfast club runs each Friday between 8:30-8:45am in the Science Room.  This program is government 
funded and open to all students.  

Food available may be Weetbix, muesli, toast with Vegemite or honey, baked 
beans, spaghetti and fruit cups. Please let us know when dropping off your child if 
there are any allergies we need to be aware of. 

Children are welcome to come to the Science Room from 8:30am.  Please do not 
drop your child off any earlier than this. We welcome any parents who would like 
to come once a month (or less if we get enough help) to serve and tidy up.  

Before and After School Care 

At Cardinia Primary School, Before & After School Care is offered by Windermere.                               

Monday to Friday:    Before School Care from 6:30am - 8:45am                                                                                                                                                               
………………………………               After School Care from 3:30pm - 6:30pm 

Website: https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources  

Email: enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au 

Phone:  0499 190 055  - Luke 

From the Office 

XUNO is your parent portal to view news and events, book parent 

teacher interviews, check your child's live attendance, mark 

absences, view reports, and more. Please contact the office if you 

have any problems or questions about setting up, and signing in to 

your account. 

2023 Term Dates 
Term 1:  Monday 30th January (Students) - Thursday 6th April 

Term 2:  Monday 24th April - Friday 23rd June 

Term 3:  Monday 10th July - Friday 15th September 

Term 4:  Monday 2nd October - Wednesday 20th December 

Qkr! Is the app that the school is using to accept any payments, such as: Parent 

Contributions, excursions, Meal Deals and second hand uniform (and more!) 

We are also trying to reduce the amount of paper used so most permission 

forms will be available on the app. Of course, if you require a hard copy, one 

can be collected from the office. Please see the office staff if you need more 

information about using Qkr! 

https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources
mailto:enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au
tel:0499190055


 

School Values:                      Resilience                      Respect                   Working Together               Personal Best              Caring 



 

School Values:                      Resilience                      Respect                   Working Together               Personal Best              Caring 



 

School Values:                      Resilience                      Respect                   Working Together               Personal Best              Caring 



 

School Values:                      Resilience                      Respect                   Working Together               Personal Best              Caring 



 

School Values:                      Resilience                      Respect                   Working Together               Personal Best              Caring 



 

School Values:                      Resilience                      Respect                   Working Together               Personal Best              Caring 


